

CFS Weekly Bulletin Thursday 7 April 2022

Important dates for the first week back can be found in the magazine.

Week 1 timetable for Secondary pupils when we return on Monday 25 April.

House Point Totals

	Aquila	Noctua	Pegasus	Phoenix
Previous week	979	991	1077	804
Year to date	29389	27778	30437	26051

Congratulations to Pegasus who last week achieved the most House Points, but well done to all Houses.

Updates and Reminders

- All: We are delighted to celebrate all the amazing things our pupils have been doing during the second half
 of Temperance term in our magazine which is now live on our website.
 https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/magazine/
- All: Innovate, our catering provider, are having to increase prices of some of their items after the Easter break. Details of these increases can be found on the catering page of our website.
 https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/catering/ Please note that the meal deals will remain at £2.34, so FSM children will still have access to a choice of full meals within their daily allowance.
- All: There are still some spaces available on the Activ8 Easter Holiday Club. These spaces are free for those pupils entitled to FSMs. Details are on the poster on our website. https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/weekly-bulletin/
- Year 5 & 6: The final instalment for the Goodwood Residential trip is now due. Details are on ParentPay.
- **Year 6:** A reminder that leavers hoodies are now available to buy using the following link. https://www.hoodyworldshop.co.uk/ Password is CHIC01. The shop closes on Monday 18 April.
- **Secondary:** We are not aware of any suggestion of this involving CFS pupils, however the Police have asked us to communicate the following to you:
 - "We have been made aware of a large number of youths that are planning to gather on Friday evening (in Arundel), potentially up to 500. We would like parents to know what their child is doing and where they are going this weekend, due to a potential large gathering being arranged locally. Sussex Police are aware and will deal with any anti-social behaviour and alcohol related disorder".



- KS3 Food technology, Design Technology and Art contributions. We would like to thank all those who have paid their annual contribution as this has enabled children to cook a range of dishes and produce some impressive artwork and products. However, we still have a number of contributions outstanding and this will mean that some children will not be able to take part in food practicals unless they provide their own ingredients. It will also limit the range of DT materials available. It is not too late to pay your contribution for the year, and this can be done using your ParentPay account. If this payment is likely to cause difficulty, please contact our Finance Office (finance@chichesterfreeschool.org.uk).
- Year 11: The final prom payment is now overdue. Details of how to make payment are on ParentPay.

Covid Update

From 1 April 2022, the guidance for children experiencing symptoms of Covid, or who test positive, has changed. Outlined below is the revised guidance from the Department for Education. We will be implementing this approach at CFS from tomorrow, Friday 1 April:

- children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid
 contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no longer have a high
 temperature, and they are well enough to attend
- children with a positive COVID-19 test result should stay at home for three days.